NEW BRUNSWICK FOREST TECHNICIAN'S ASSOCIATION

AZIMUTH NEWSLETTER FALL2014/WINTER2015

NBFTA NEWS

2014 Annual General Meeting

Technicians, please plan to attend The New Brunswick Forest Technician's Association Annual General Meeting to be held in Moncton at the Delta Beauséjour on April 2nd. As in past years, the meeting will be held in conjunction with the Canadian Woodlands Forum spring meetings, in room C from 1-5pm.

Your interest and input into your association are very important!

NBFTA Executive Meeting

An NBFTA Executive meeting is scheduled for Nov 29, 2014 at the Maritime College of Forest Technology from 1-4pm.

Items on the agenda include the MCFT Scholarship and the possible revival of Silvicon. France is also meeting with the president of the RPF Association, and he will be reporting on this.

Detailed meeting minutes will be posted on the NBFTA Website at http://www.nbfta.org/.



IN THIS ISSUE:

NBFTA NEWS

A WORD FROM

THE PRESIDENT

A WORD FROM

THE VICE

PRESIDENT

EDUCATING THE

EDUCATORS

(CONTRIBUTION FROM PETER ROBICHAUD –

CANADIAN WOODLANDS

FORUM)

NBFTA CONTACT

LIST - 2014/15

PARTING WORDS



A WORD FROM THE PRESIDENT

Summer and fall are already behind us once again and I can't help but remember the destruction that was caused by the storm "Arthur" that happened in July.

There was a lot of people involved in the cleaning up of the mess that was left from the storm and I would like to acknowledge their tremendous work: DOT and NB Power crews cleaning up power lines and roads, DNR staff delineating damaged areas to be salvaged, municipal staff picking up trees and woods workers cutting blown down trees which were very dangerous to cut. Thanks to all involved for your hard work and dedication.

I want to wish all our members and their families' best wishes for the upcoming holiday season.

France Roussel NBFTA, President

A WORD FROM THE VICE-PRESIDENT

With the spring meeting coming up, this is a good time to think about nominations and filling vacant positions within the committees of the NBFTA. In particular, 5 certified members are required for the Certification Board. The Certification Board is only required to meet twice per year and allows you the opportunity to review those members looking to become certified with the association. If you are interested in being on the Certification board, please contact myself and I can provide more details.

Also if you or anyone you know would like to become certified please contact me, your regional rep or anyone on the Executive and we can get the process started. It's good to be Certified.

On a final note, if anyone has changed their email address, mailing address of phone numbers, please also be sure to let someone within association know.

Best Regards, Riley Côté-DeMerchant NBFTA, First Vice-President



EDUCATING THE EDUCATORS

This past August celebrated the 14th year of the Atlantic Teachers' Tour bringing the total alumni since its inception to 509 educators. That's over 500 teachers who have been shown live operations, science-based forest management in both softwood and hardwood stands, the degree of planning that proper resource management requires, the technology and equipment that works in the forest and mills, the career opportunities for young people and much, much more!

The tour has proven its worth over the last fourteen years to the forestry sector and to the teachers who have participated from across the region who describe it as, "one of the best hands-on professional development programs of their career." But don't just take our word for it, log on to the website www.teacherstour.com to see a full report on what the teachers had to say about their experience.

The planning committee is indebted to the many companies and organizations that provided their generous support and time to make the 2014 Atlantic Teachers' Tour program a huge success, a sincere thank you. Not to forget the sponsoring companies and agencies, and all of the great presentations provided form the numerous guest speakers throughout the program (see page 4 for a complete list of sponsors).

In addition, the success of the tour owes a great deal to the members of the planning committees: Kari Brown, Jeff Bishop, Ken Mayhew, Diane Landry, Bernie Daigle, Yolanda Spithoven, Tara Croft, Kathleen Rice, Marco Martin, Sylvie Pelletier, Yves O'Brien, Daniel Gautreau, Brad Abernethy, Darrell Patton, Anne LeBrun Ruff, Tim Cameron, Daniel Soucy, Michel Caron, and Peter Robichaud, all who contributed their enthusiasm and hard work to make it all happen without a hitch, great job!

Many Thanks!

2014 Atlantic Teachers' Tour Sponsors

A.L.P.A. Equipment Ltd.

Acadian Timber

AGB Forestrie

Association of Registered Professional Foresters of NB

Atlantic Land Improvement Contractors Association

AV Cell

AV Nackawic Inc.

Canadian Forest Service

Canadian Institute of Forestry - NS Section

Canadian Woodlands Forum

Coop Travailleurs Forestiers McKendrick

Corner Brook Pulp & Paper Ltd.

Delco Forest Products Ltd.

Elmsdale Lumber Company

Engage Agro

Forest Products Association of NS

Forestry Safety Society of NS

Fornebu Lumber Company Inc.

Four Best Management Inc.

FPInnovations

Groupe Savoie Inc.

J. Frank Gaudet Tree Nursery

J.D. Irving, Limited

Louisiana - Pacific Canada Ltd.

MAAG Foresterie





Above, some pictures from the teachers tour, provided by Peter Robichaud

NBFTA CONTACT LISTING - 2014/2015						
POSITION	RESPONSIBLE	WORK	HOME	CELL	FAX	E-MAIL
		EXECUTIVE				
President	France Roussel	356-4100 (4238)	473-4229	356-5448	356-4105	froussel@acadiantimber.com
1st VP & Certification	Riley Côté-DeMerchant	446-4403		471-5342	446-4402	riley.demerchant@gmail.com
2nd VP & Discipline	Allie DeGrace	547-7300	546-9544	544-5883	547-7311	alliedegrace@gmail.com
Secretary	Blair DeGrace	356-4100 (4199)	356-8323	356-5025	356-4105	bdegrace@AcadianTimber.com
Treasurer	Chris Finnamore	450-1309	450-3716	476-8486	458-2200	ckfinnamore@rogers.com
Past President	Gareth Davies	458-5121	454-5446	442-0231	458-0652	gdavies@mcft.ca
		REGIONAL REPRI	ESENTATIV	ES		
‡1 Bathurst	Jonathan DeGrace	547-2080	548-8096	226-2752	547-2068	Jonathan.Degrace@gnb.ca
# 2 Miramichi	Lance Crane	486-6000			486-6001	lance.crain@gnb.ca
‡3 Island View (Fred.)	Paul Gilmore	451-9696	457-9696	476-7286	453-9927	gwfs@nb.aibn.com
# 4 Edmunston	Pamela-Hurley-Poitras		423-6617	423-8289		pamelashurley@xplornet.ca
		CERTIFICATIO	N BOARD			
Chair	Riley Côté-DeMerchant	446-4403		471-5342	446-4402	riley.demerchant@gmail.com
Member	Chris Spencer	433-9860	433-6102		433-3623	spencerc@snbwc.ca
		NUING FORESTRY EI	DUCATION	COMMITTE	E	
Chair	Chris Finnamore	450-1309	450-3716	476-8486	458-2200	ckfinnamore@rogers.com
Vlember						
Member						
		BIG TREE C	ONTEST			
Chair	Vacant		Т	Τ		
Member	Vacant					
		MEMBERSHIP (OMMITTEE			
Chair	Vacant		Т	Т	T	
Member	Vacant					
		ADVISORY CO	MMITTEE			
Member	Walter Bidlake	1	366-3351	Τ	T	bidlake@nb.sympatico.ca.
Member	Claude Chiasson	546-4176			546-2829	cchiasson@mcft.ca
Member	Gareth Davies	458-5121	454-5446	442-0231	458-0652	gdavies@mcft.ca
Member	Allie DeGrace	475-2576	473-4955		475-2568	degracea@whscc.nb.ca
Member	Blair DeGrace	356-4100 (4199)	356-8323	356-5025	356-4105	bdegrace@AcadianTimber.com
Member	Chris Finnamore	452-6920	450-3716	471-7877	472-7403	ckfinnamore@rogers.com
Member	Girvan Harrison	102 0020	488-1901			earthwd@nb.sympatico.ca
		PUBLIC RELATION		TFF		Joanna G.
Chair	Vacant					
Member	Vacant					
VICTIDO	Vdodit	AZIMUTH NEV	ISI ETTED			
Editor	Riley Côté-DeMerchant	446-4403	T	471-5342	446-4402	riley.demerchant@gmail.com
Member	Dusty Corey	356-4100 (4231)	356-9674	356-5113	356-4105	dcorey@acadiantimber.com
MEHIDEI	Dusty Coley	MCFT BOARD OF			330-4103	ucorey@acadidHillinber.coff
Donrocontations	Blair DeGrace	356-4100 (4199)	356-8323	356-5025	356-4105	bdegrace@AcadianTimber.com
Representative	Diali Deglade				330-4103	puegrave@AcadianTimber.com
Phoir	Allia Da Craa-	DISCIPLINARY (E47 7244	Allia damasa @ to
Chair	Allie DeGrace	547-7300	546-9544	544-5883	547-7311	Allie.degrace@ws-ts.nb.ca
Member Revised 2014/11/12	Vacant					

Revised 2014/11/12

PARTING WORDS

Fall is here and winter is just around the corner- the year has certainly flown by!

I'd like to thank all those who contributed to this issue, and particularly to Peter Robichaud, Executive Director of the Canadian Woodlands Forum, who contributed a recap of the 2014 Teacher's Tour.

If you have anything of interest that you would like to contribute to a future issue of the Azimuth, please drop me a line. We will be putting out another issue in the spring.

Dustin Corey, CFT

